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Is the USA bond market saying something? 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The main factor that swung the SARB’s decision to hike rates in SA was, in our view, the expectation 

of rising rates in the USA.  The Fed has been hiking rates and their forward guidance was that they 

will continue to do so against the backdrop of a strongly growing economy experiencing full 

employment, which my lead to wage pressures and, hence, inflation. 

However, is the bond market telling us something?  Of late, yields have been ticking down, signaling 

that an economic slowdown is on the horizon.  This interpretation is further strengthened by the 

dreaded “I” word now being bandied about namely inversion.  This happens when long rates fall 

below short rates and is usually interpreted as a slowdown signal.  Currently the 5 year bond yield is 

just about equal to the 2 year rate.  The most watched is, however, the 10 yr 2 yr 

differential.  Historically, when the 10 yr falls below the 2 yr, it was usually a harbinger of recession. 
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As can be seen from the graph, yields of different maturities have started to bunch together, 

increasing the chances of inversion.  If this happens, the Fed is likely to stop hiking rates as it would 

then appear that they would not need to apply the brakes anymore. 

This will considerably lessen the pressure on the SARB to hike and, by extension, the BoN.  The 

economy really does not need another hit in the current near-recessionary conditions.  The currency 

is behaving reasonably well and inflation does not seem to be a threat yet – here is to crossing 

fingers that the oil price, also, does not misbehave. 

During the first half of next year, the dates to watch are the SARB meetings (in January, March and 

June), the Government Budget (scheduled for the 20th of February) and the national election 

(indications are it is scheduled for the 8th of May).  We expect policy rates to stay flat through all of 

this as, amongst others, the credit ratings that will follow the Budget will be strongly influenced by 

the economic growth outlook. 

This time of month it is useful to have a look at some asset class returns.  The tables below are all 

measuring returns to the end of November 2018 and ranked by performance YTD (year to date). 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Stats of the Day 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Market Overview 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Source: Bloomberg 

 

 

 



 

 

For enquiries concerning the Daily Brief please contact us at  

Daily.Brief@capricorn.com.na 

 

Disclaimer 

The information contained in this note is the property of Capricorn Asset Management (CAM).  The 

information contained herein has been obtained from sources which and persons whom the writer 

believe to be reliable but is not guaranteed for accuracy, completeness or otherwise. Opinions and 

estimates constitute the writer’s judgement as of the date of this material and are subject to change 

without notice. This note is provided for informational purposes only and may not be reproduced in 

any way without the explicit permission of CAM. 
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